
1

UK Clinical Ethics
Network
Newsletter

Editor

Anne Slowther

Warwick Medical School

Gibbet Hill Campus

Coventry CV4 7AL

Telephone: 024 7615 0881

E-mail:

admin@ethics-network.org.uk

Website:

www.ethics-network.org.uk

Welcome to the Winter 2009 edition of the UK Clinical Ethics
Network Newsletter.

Volume 1, Issue 22
Winter 2009



2

Contents

Introduction 2

Message from the Chairman 3

UK CEN Conference 2010 4

Train the Trainers Workshop 5

Dr Bev Ferres visit to the UK 6

Ethics News 7

Dates for your Diary 8

Contact Details 9

Welcome to the Winter 2009 issue of the UK Clinical Ethics
Newsletter. We hope that you have had a productive year in
developing ethics support in your Trusts. The focus on
pandemic influenza management has been an opportunity for
some CECs to raise their profile within the organisation with
clinicians and managers seeking ethical advice and
frameworks for difficult decision making. UKCEN has been
making progress in getting clinical ethics onto the wider NHS
agenda, greatly assisted by our new Patron Baroness Sally
Greengross. On the 14thDecember representatives of UKCEN
met with members of the House of Lords at the inv
Baroness Greengross to put the case for clinical ethics
committees as a requirement for all NHS trusts. There is
clearly much work for us to do but this meeting was a huge
step forward.
Following the success of the 2009 conference in Oxford our
colleagues in Cardiff have been working hard to prepare for
what promises to be an equally successful conference in 2010.
More details of the Cardiff conference can be found on page 4
in this issue. This year UKCEN will be sponsoring a Train the
Trainers Workshop linked to the conference for members of
CECs who wish to take on a more active training role within
their own CEC or more widely. (see p4 for details).
The Network and UK CECs continue to attract attention and
interest from people in other countries interested in
developing similar models of ethics support in their health
care system. Visitors from Australia and New Zealand
attended the Oxford conference to gain more information on
how we work. One of these, Bev Ferres, spent some time
travelling to meet with CECs in England and has now returned
to Australia to set up a committee in her won hospital. She
reflects on her UK experience on page 3.
Finally we wish you all a very merry Christmas and look
forward to seeing you in Cardiff in 2010.

Anne Slowther, Editor
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Message from the Chairman

In the afterglow of the success of the Oxford Conference, the UKCEN Board met in Nottingham
in November. Wulf Stratling and his committee are clearly making very good progress in
organising the next conference in Cardiff (23 June 2010) and Anne
that UKCEN should offer a train
accepted. Early booking is recommended!

We also considered the most e
within the governance structures of trusts
Health to designate ‘access to a CEC’ as a quality marker of good clinical governance. To this
end our Core Competencies document will soon be published and we hope to develop a core
training curriculum mapped onto the Core Competencies. Also, we shall seek formal
endorsement by the Colleges and other recognised medical bodies.

Members will be interested to hear about a further
Sally Greengross, kindly arranged and hosted a meeting at the House of Lords on 14 December
at which a UKCEN delegation were invited to discuss our objectives with a group of very
distinguished Peers. The delegation comprised your Chairman, Prof Alan Watson, Dr Peter
Rudd, Dr Vic Larcher, Dr Anne-Marie Slowther, Professor Tony Hope and Mr David Perry. The
meeting was extremely fruitful in generating a number of lines of development th
helpful to promoting UKCEN’s aims.
gain the endorsement of professional organisations and patient groups to demonstrate a wide
base of support for the provision of clinical ethics support.
accountability of CECs was also highlighted. The UKCEN Board will be working on both of these
areas in the New Year to inform the next step in making the case to government on the need
for CECs in NHS Trusts.

The Care Quality Commission has recently published their Strategy Document on the web in a
process of public consultation (closing on 24 December). It is interesting to note that whereas
‘skills and values’ are regarded as essential for CQC members, the document mak
reference to the desirability of acknowledging or developing a values ethos or ethical
awareness of healthcare staff. The UKCEN Board plans to make a formal submission
hopes that the CQC will find a mechanism to raise the profile of clinical e

On behalf of the Board, I wish you Season’s Greetings and may you flourish in 2010!
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UKCEN annual conference Wednesday 23rd June 2010

Disability: ethical issues

Invitation:
On behalf of the organisers we are pleased to invite you to Cardiff, Capital of Wales, for the
annual conference of the UK Clinical Ethics Network (UKCEN).
The main topic of the conference this year is “Disability – Ethical Issues”.
The Clinical Ethics Committee (CEC) of the Cardiff and Vale University Health Board and Cardiff
University are the joint hosts and the Conference will held at the Julian Hodge Building of
Cardiff University; Colum Drive, Cardiff, Wales, CF10 3EU; which is in walking-distance of the
city centre.
Background:
The aim of the conference is to provide a programme of multi-professional interest: Speakers
from a variety of backgrounds (Medicine, Ethics, Law, Social Sciences) will thoroughly analyse
the topic and facilitate the cross-fertilisation of ideas, views and understanding. We hope the
Conference will attract disabled persons and carers who would be willing to very actively
participate in the discussions. The theme of the conference reflects a growing recognition of
Disability-related challenges, both within our society as a whole and within the NHS. Clinical
Ethics Committees and other elements of Clinical Ethics Consultation, as key elements of good
clinical governance and practice, can be instrumental in raising awareness of ethical issues in
medicine and in providing practical support on teaching and training, general guidance and
case-based consultation. Poster-Sessions and other “break-outs” during the meeting will
facilitate ample opportunity for networking and learning for anyone interested in “Disability
Issues” and Ethics in the Practice of Medicine.
This year, for the first time, UKCEN will offer a pre-conference “Train the Trainers Course”.

We are sure you will have an enjoyable and stimulating educational time in Cardiff!

Dr. Richard Hain Dr. M. Wulf Stratling
CVUlHB – CEC Local Organising Committee
(Chair) (Chair)


